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BBSE Club Gala Presentation Night - March 22nd 

The Club Gala Presentation night is being held on Friday 22 March 2013 in the 
RedCow hotel.This is the fourth year of the Gala  The night is an integral part of our 
Club Year and plays an important part in allowing us to celebrate as a Club rather 
than a collection of sections or teams. 
 
The event has been supported over the years by our "core" Club 
members  including players and this is something which the Club Execuitve is very 
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conscious of and wishes to facilitate their continued support. To this end the Gala 
Committee have put together a quality night with a very competiitve pricing 
structure. 
 
All tickets will be €25. 
 
Presentations will be made to Senior A Camogie champions, Senior B hurling 
champions, Junior B Football champions and Senior A Hurling League 
winners.Coordination with prsentation teams will be as follows : Liam Deane will 
coordinate Football, Sinead Ryan, Camogie and Ned Slattery, hurling. 
 
 
Reservation of tickets/tables  from any committee member , details  will be on web , 
or contact Club General Manager, Noel Sheridan.CONTACT INFORMATION – LIAM DEANE 

0876471121 AND NED SLATTERY 0879978365 

 

Bereavement Notices 

The club would like to extend deepest sympathy to Club Chairman Terry O'Neill 
and brothers Seamie and Paudie, sisters Grace and Maire and their family on 
the death of their father, John. Reposing at O’Donoghue’s Funeral Home, 
Kickham St., Clonmel from 5.30pm with removal at 8pm to S.S. Peter & Paul’s 
Church on Tuesday evening. Requiem Mass at 11.30am on Wednesday. Burial 
immediately afterwards in St. Patrick’s Cemetery. Family flowers only please. Ar 
dheis Dé go raibh a anam. 

The Club would like to extend deepest sympathy to Trish Cantwell, Senior Camogie 
Mentor on the death of her sister Mary Fagan. Reposing at her residence on 
Wednesday afternoon with removal to the Church of the Sacred Heart of Jesus, 
Huntstown on Thursday morning arriving for Requiem Mass at 10am followed by 
burial in Mulhuddart Cemetery. Family flowers only, please. Ar dheis Dé go raibh a nanam. 

 

Camogie Update - Senior 2 and 6 Camogie teams make 
winning starts 

Last weekend saw the commencement of the Adult Camogie Leagues, and it turned 
out to be a great start. Great wins for both the Senior teams in action.The Senior A's 
begin their campaign in a few weeks. 
 
Senior 3  Naomh Fionnbarra 2-07  Ballyboden St Endas 5-10 

The first fixture away to Naomh Fionnbarra was going to be a stern test for the 
Boden girls, who had only recently began training. Whereas there were some great 



individual performances what was most pleasing our 1st match of the season was 
the brilliant team performance.From the outset the Boden girls held and took control 
of their positions and supported each other to produce a great flow of play which is 
reflected in the score line. 

A special mention must go to Sarah Dowling who returned from a long spell 
out with a bad injury who not only gave a great account of herself but scored 
a wonderful point. 

A very good start to what we hope to be a very good year. 

Senior 6 Ballyboden 7-0 V Setanta 2-3 

Much work has been done behind the scenes over the Winter months in order to 
ensure that we once again had a 3rd Adult team competing, and the work has 
certainly paid off. Within the first minute the Boden girls set their stall out showing 
some great individual performances. Straight from the throw in Boden took control 
and after some fine interplay Niamh Hogan produced the opening score with a well 
taken goal. 

Throughout the match the girls worked well as a team from goalie to forward. Aoife 
Cantwell in goal pulled off some great saves and was unfortunate to see a sure goal 
saver rebound back into the net - her pucks outs were the foundation for the midfield 
to work the ball up into the goal mouth of Setanta where Grace Maher and Orla 
Gavin put away two fine goals to bring our half time tally to 3 goals. 

In the second half it was more of the same with some great performances 
by Aishling Moffatt and Rachael Walsh in the backs - Derbhla De Frein in midfield 
and Jill McNair in the forwards. Not to outdone by her sister Anne Hogan got her 
name on the score sheet with a cracking goal and Grace added to her first half total 
with a fine individual effort finishing with the ball in the net. Of course all the boxing 
training showed its benefits for Triona Ní Reachtabhra who produced not one but 
two excellent goals which finished off our tally of 7 goals. 

Newcomer Geena Henneberry made a promising debut with a contribution of 1-2. 

Scorers: Fiona Ní Shúilleabháin (4-1), Geena Henneberry (1-2), Aoife Tobin (0-4, 
3f), Sarah Dowling, Orlaith Keane, Darrelle Dolan (0-1 each). 

This was a fine performance which is a great start and something which to 
build on over the next couple of months - well done to all. Next Sunday we 
face a difficult trip to Whitehall Colmcilles, throw in 11am and once again 
support would be appreciated! 

  

On the Juvenile front, the U16A's showed good form with a fine victory over the 
Meath U16 team. On a perfect afternoon for a game, the Boden final tally of 4-10 
was a good return, hopefully a sign of things to come! 



The U12's under the stewardship of James Murray & Roisin Walsh had their first 
outing of the year and showed plenty of promise in their games against Erins Isle & 
Naomh Brid. 

 

BODEN 'SPORTSPROPHET 2013' - CLOSING DATE IS 
FRIDAY!!!! 

Sportsprophet is the fun way to fundraise for our Club The idea is that you must try 
to predict the winners of various sports events throughout the year, and the winner 
is the person whose predictions are most accurate.The events include Football & 
Hurling Provincial and All-Ireland Champions, Heineken Cup, Champions League 
and the Golf Majors. 

There are only 3 DAYS left to enter, closing date for entries is March 8th. 

SPORTSPROPHET provided many a laugh last year,and the Leaderboard will be 
prominently displayed once again in the Bar throughout the year,as well as featuring 
regularly in the Newsletter 
Last year we had 110 entries The aim this year is to exceed 150. 
Once again this year, entry is E20, which can be left behind the Bar 1st prize E500, 
2nd E250, 3rd E100. 
** If we exceed the 150 entrants, we will increase the prize money. 

 
Enter here or go to www.sportsprophet..ie, click on the 'submit answers' tab on the 
top right of your screen.Then select Ballyboden St Endas as your Club, enter your 
details and then the Sports Questions will appear for you to predict the outcomes. 
Alternatively you can fill in an entry form, these are available at the Bar.. 

So go ahead and enter, you won't regret it!!!! 

 

Football Update 



It was a mixed weekend for football.The 
Cup competitions were in full swing this 
weekend. The Seniors lost away to 
Thomas Davis by 1-13 to 0-12. A penalty 
save by the Davis keeper mid-way through 
the second half was probably the turning 
point with Davis securing a goal not long 
after the save. 

The Inters came up short away to Clontarf 
in another close affair 1-9 to 0-8. A 
number of missed frees came back to 
haunt the team in the end. 

Junior B’s won 1-14 to 1-8 home versus Round Towers and are keeping their good 
run going. Finally, the Junior C’s lost out to a very strong St. Kevin’s/Killian’s side 
and could have done with a few of the goals they scored in the previous outing – 
there is always next week. 

They say '2 out of 3 ain't bad' and that’s how the Minor teams faired out. It was 
Minor league this weekend The Minor A’s ran out convincing winners away to 
Clontarf 3-15 to 1-3. Some excellent score taking and a good all-round display from 
everyone. The Minor B’s held off a gallant St. Josephs side 1-12 to 2-7 in Pairc Ui 
Mhurchu to get their first points of the season. Unfortunately the Minor C’s came up 
short on a scoreline 0-11 to 2-9 against Lucan. Well done everyone and keep up 
the good work. 

On Saturday, the Junior A’s hosted Ballycastle in a challenge match at home – the 
Ballycastle lads coming up for the Mayo game in Croke Park. Ballycastle edged out 
the lads by a couple of points and it was great to see Mick Gardiner back in action in 
the Club at the tender age of ………26 and we didn’t have to use the defibrillator!! 
Hope you made it back to Offaly safely Mick. 

Congrats to our Dublin Senior Football representatives versus Mayo - Daragh 
Nelson and Declan O’Mahony. It was a good win for the Dubs. We hope to see 
Michael Daragh back in action with them against Kildare. 

Congrats also to the Dublin Minor’s on winning the Leinster League and in particular 
to our own representatives Tom Hannifin, Sam Molony, Colly Basquel, Shane 
Clayton and Daragh Gogan. Let’s hope there is another medal there for you in 
September.(Read Hill 16 Match Report ) 

Don’t forget your tickets for the Gala night. See website for details. Order 
through myself (Ger Flaherty) or anyone on the Football Committee. It 
promises to be a great night and good value at €25 per head. 

 

http://ballybodenstendas.createsend1.com/t/j-l-jtljdhy-l-k/


Minor A Footballers enjoy comprehensive League win 

Clontarf V BBSE Minor A  

The Minor A Footballers continued their 
fine start to the League with a convincing 
3-15 to 1-03 win over Clontarf. Boden set 
the pace early on and got the first score on 
the board after 3 minutes through Cian 
Bates after a good interchange of 
passes.They continued to play some 
lovely attacking football and went close to 
raising the green flag on two occasions 
only for the woodwork and an excellent save keeping them at bay. On their third 
attempt they made no mistake when after some good work from David 
Gilheaney the ball was played up to Collie Basquel who neatly tapped to the 
oncoming James Madden to slot home Clontarf were struggling to get into the match 
and a series of wides wasn’t helping their cause while Boden tagged on another 4 
points to end the half 1-07 to no score. 

Clontarf started the second half with renewed vigour and scored 1-02 within 6 
minutes to give themselves a fighting chance. However points 
from Bates and Warren Egan settled the lads and a great individual goal from Sam 
Molony killed off the home teams brief comeback. An excellent Darragh Gogan 45 
followed by a goal from Collie O’Neill helped the Boden lads finish strong and further 
points from Madden (2), Basquel, Conor Deane and O’Neill put the gloss on a great 
team performance. 
All 20 players contributed greatly to a well earned victory full of skill, workrate 
& intensity. 

Scorers: C.Basquel 0-07 (4f) J.Madden 1-02, C.O’Neill 1-01, 
S.Molony 1-00, C.Bates 0-02, C.Deane 0-01, W.Egan 0-01, 
D.Gogan 0-01 

Next fixture: Away to Na Fianna 24/3/13 (Mobhi Road) 

 

Hurling Update 



"U14A Hurlers celebrated last season's 
U13 campaign with a presentation of 
Division 1 runner-up medals in the Club 
on Saturday last. Current senior hurler 
and Dublin star Paul Ryan performed 
the honours and offered some 
generous words of wisdom and 
encouragement to a keen audience of 
players, parents and mentors." 

Click here for more photos 

Next weekend sees a feast of hurling on offer.  

Both our Senior teams are in action in the Leinster League on Saturday. The 
Senior  A team travel to play Naomh Eoin of Carlow while the B team also have to 
travel to Glenealy of Wicklow  Both games are at 4pm on Saturday. Directions to 
both games will be posted on the website later this week. What better way to spend 
a Saturday afternoon than a trip to the sticks!! 

 
Our three Minor teams have early morning games on Sunday next. The Minor A 
team welcome Whitehall in PUM. The Minor B team host Ballinteer St. John’s in 
Sancta Maria. Both teams had winning starts to their campaigns two weeks ago. 
Our Minor C team ahd their game called off due to an unplayable pitch. Hopefully, 
Dolphin Park will be in good condition and hopefully our C team can get off to a 
winning start against St. Kevin’s. All games start at 10.30am. Venues may 
change so keep an eye on the website for updates. 
Good luck to our Dublin hurlers on their visit to Antrim next Sunday. 

  
The Gala night on March 22nd promises to be a great night with medal 
presentations to our Senior B winning Championship team and our Senior A League 
winning team.  Get out those “glad rags” and make sure you look your best on the 
evening!! Tickets cost €25 and are available from the club. 

 

3rd Annual Biddy Phillips Tournament in Craobh Chiaráin 
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Boden Players who took part in the 3rd 
Annual Biddy Phillips Tournament in 
Craobh Chiaráin - Fiona Ní Chorcoráin 
(Dublin), Noelle Comyn (Clare) and Sile 
Nic Coitir (Dublin). Dublin reached the final 
beating Offaly, Tipperary, Clare and 
Kilkenny before going down to Kilkenny - 
Well done to all on the day. 

 

Girls U I3’s C FootballTeam League Win 

 
Ballyboden 10 :09 - St Patricks Donabate 5:02  

 
The under 13’s ‘C’ team started the season where they left off last season’s league 
campaign with an impressive win against St. Patricks Donabate. Ballyboden quickly 
got into their stride with the girls showing good skills and determination, building on 
recent training sessions. The team as a unit showed an ability to pass and move the 
ball quickly from defence/midfield to attack, providing the forward line with many 
scoring opportunities which were converted with good decision making and  great 
accuracy. 

The scoreline does not do justice to the recently established St. Patricks team (Nov 
2012) who provided strong opposition in all field positions.The match was enjoyed 
by participants and spectators alike. It is early days and tougher matches for the 
girls will come later in the season but team and mentors have been heartened by 
this successful start to the 2013 league campaign. 

 

Profile - Gerry O'Sullivan talks to Sinead Ryan 



Dublin GAA PRO and former Club Chairman and 
PRO, Gerry O' Sullivan, answers Sinead Ryan's 
questions. 

For the full profile click below: 

http://www.bodengaa.ie/news/gerry_osullivan_talks_to_sinead_ryan.451.3878.html 

 

Girls Féile Fundraiser Underage Disco - March 8th 

Come along and support the girls football Feile fundraiser disco. 

Girls Féile Disco 
Friday March 8th 
Time: 8 pm to 11 pm 
Adm. €10 
Full Parental Supervision. 

 

Na Siúltóirí Buadáin 

Leaving behind the stark rugged mountains of North Wicklow Na Siúltóirí opted for 
the more gentler hills of the Kyle Loop, overlooking Tinahealy in South Wicklow on 
Saturday. 

Tinahealy, destroyed in the 1798 Rebellion, rebuilt in the early 1800's by Earl 
Fitzwilliam, is today a vibrant market town a rural gem in the valley of the river Derry. 
It is the Southern Gateway to the Garden of Ireland and the Wicklow Way passes 
through it. 

The morning dawned bright and beautiful and full of Spring renewal and 
awakenings. Ffresh green shoots on the trees, blooming daffodils and new born 
lambs.The local farmers,helping each other in true community spirit with the busy 
lambing season,took time out to greet and chat with us as we trekked along their 
lands, an insight into the friendly hospitable nature of the community. 

The kyle loop is approximately 18km of farmer's lanes, forest trails and rolling hills, 
perfect practise ground for those of us undertaking 'The Camino' in May. We rested 
and took on board some sustenance on a grassy hilltop overlooking the town. 
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From  our vantage point the perfect picture of a snow capped Lugnacoille guarding 
the sun filled valley was truly breathtaking. 

The area is steeped in GAA history. Jim Hmphrey, the quiz master posed a 
question....'Name on the memorial, along the Kyle loop with association to the 
GAA'? The prize.....A Pint. No Takers. The answer.....Luke O'Toole. Luke was 
General Secretary to the GAA from 1901 – 1929. He is credited with the introduction 
of county boards across the country. 

A big thank you to Jim for leading us on this terrific trek in South Wicklow. 

Our entry into Tibradden wood on Wednesday took us all by surprise. Workmen, lots 
of them, high up in the trees. We took stock and marvelled at their agility in climbing 
to such heights. ZIPLINES. They were installing ziplines as part of a new forest 
adventure activity centre in the woods. Now take note, not only will you see Na 
Siúltóirí trek the woods, you may see us zipping along from tree to tree in the near 
future. We dropped into the Merry Ploughboy to ponder the thought on our return to 
base. Great coffee in The Ploughboy. 

 

Boden Theatre Group Present -Our Town 

The Boden Theatre Group are busy 
rehearsing for their annual spring 
production. This year, they will be 
performing Thornton Wilder's American 
classic "Our Town". They also have a 
number of new members who will make 
their debut for the group in this large 
ensemble production. So make sure you 
join them for a night of great 
entertainment. Performance dates: Tues 
19th, Wed 20th, Thurs 21st and Sat 23rd 
March 2013. They look forward to seeing 
you there! 

Click here for enlarged photo. 
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Lotto 

Last night's drawn numbers were: 

11, 24, 10 and 13. 

There was no Jackpot Winner. 

There were no match 1st 3 winners 

 
Weekly Subscribers Draw 
Gerry Ebbs, Knocklyon Green, 
Knocklyon 

February Monthly Subscribers Draw 

Jimmy Woulfe, Killeen Woods, Oakpark 

 
NEXT WEEK'S JACKPOT IS 
€3500. Click here to play online. 

 

Bingo News - Jackpot Won! 

As expected the jackpot of € 1000.was won last week. It was shared between Muriel 
Falconer and Marie Dunne. Each received € 500.00. 

This week's jackpot starts out at €200 and increases at € 50 per week until it is won again. 

Without the jackpot being won, we still give out over €500.00 in prizes each week. It 
only costs €10 for ten games of Bingo plus €2 for the jackpot game. The bingo 
starts at 8 30pm sharp. 

 
We don't expect to have over seventy players this week but we do expect to have 
the usual fun. 
BEST OF LUCK TO EVERYONE. 

 

Social Update 
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Newsletter Help 

We are looking for people to help share the role of editing our weekly email 
newsletter, on a week on/off basis. Our weekly email plays an important role in 
informing members of what is going on in the club on a weekly basis. If you are 
interested in helping out please email: newsletter@bodengaa.ie. Many thanks 

  

Heart of the Matter this Thursday 

Ballyboden member, David Bobbett, will feature on RTE's Heart of the Matter. See here for more details.  

  

Knocklyon Network 

Knocklyon Network is offering Free Business Mentoring Sessions.    

These are available every second Friday Morning in the Iona Centre.      
The Mentoring is provided by the South Dublin Enterprise Board and is a Free 
session with a qualified professional Consultation.     
You have an hour to discuss;Business ideas, HR, Finances,Credit,Etc. 

Send your email details and mobile to: Knocklyonnetwork@gmail.com 
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